

Richard J. Cenedella Commissioner

Thomas Morelli Commissioner

Town of Milford BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY P.O. BOX 644

MILFORD, MA 01757-0644

Milford Sewer Disposal Plant Tel. (508) 473-2054 • Office Tel. (508) 478-0059

John Mainini Director of Operations/ Superintendent Rudolph V. Lloce III Commissioner

John Consigli Admin, Assistant

Will the state of the state of

MILFORD BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS MINUTES February 25, 2014

The Sewer Commissioners Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. in room #14 of the Milford Town Hall.

Present:

Thomas Morelli - Chairman
Rudy Lioce III - Commissioner
Richard Cenedella - Commissioner
John Mainini – Superintendent
John O'Connell - Tata & Howard

Kevin Rudden - Town Crier

John Consigli – Administrative Assistant

Bills and Payroll signed by the Board.

A motion was made by Mr. Cenedella to approve the Meeting Minutes from January 14 2014, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

A motion was made by Mr. Cenedella to have the next Board of Sewer Commissioner's Meeting on March 11, 2014 at 6:00 P.M. in Room #14 of the Town Hall, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli. If the Board has to reschedule, it will do so for April 2014.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to approve a Sewer Connection Permit for 163 Cedar Street, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

Mr. Lioce made a motion to approve Sewer Connection Permits for 94, 96, 126, 128, 130, 132, 134 & 136 Waldenway provided that Eastland Construction meets with Mr. Mainini to discuss their ongoing work in the town, seconded by Mr. Cenedella and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

Mr. Cenedella made a motion to approve Milford Planning Board's Waiver of Site Plan pending more information to satisfy Mr. Mainini's requirements, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli. Once the Director is satisfied, a letter will be sent to the Milford Planning Board.

The Board reviewed an application for a Meat Market at 3 Water Street. Since there will be no kitchen or food prepared, there is no need for a grease trap. A motion to accept the establishment was made by Mr. Cenedella provided that if a kitchen were to be installed or food prepared, the owner must comply by installing an outside grease trap, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli. A letter will be sent to the owner of the establishment stating any food preparation or kitchen facility, will require and outside grease trap. A copy will also be sent to the Board of Health.

A thank you letter from Mr.Eric Diaz was acknowledged by the Board for his job interview. The Board also acknowledged a letter from AFSCME Council 93 regarding upcoming Union negotiations for Milford Sewer Employees.

Mr. O'Connell updated the Board on the Sludge Thickening Equipment. He, Mr. Mainini and staff viewed four locations, two of which had rotary drum thickeners and two others that had gravity belt thickeners. Tata & Howard is preparing an analysis of the equipment. They are planning to visit more locations. The benefits of the rotary drum thickeners are lower maintenance and fewer moving parts. As with all this equipment, odor and corrosion control is important

Mr. Mainini informed the Board that the newly repaired screw pump is up and running smoothly at the plant. Once Lakeside Equipment gets back to Mr. Mainini, we are looking at ordering another screw pump as a replacement for one that is worn.

At 6:31 P.M., Mr. Cenedella made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Lioce and made unanimous by Mr. Morelli.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Consigli Administrative Assistant